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 Diane Pearson I have lived in Kentish Town for over 30 years and have never seen the blockage of the road leading to the 

Old Dairy Mews as is portrayed in the applicant’s photos.  The photos are the same as in the previous 

application and appear to be stage managed as there is no-one sitting in the car.

It is illegal to block the public footpath AT ALL.  Hence the double yellow lines leading to the Mews. These 

double yellow lines must not be removed.  There is bound to be a delay in opening the gates and it can be 

guaranteed that the mechanism will fail thus creating a huge problem for the pedestrians on Kentish Town 

Road in that position. 

If this planning application is allowed there will be even more blocking of the public highway than at present as 

currently any car accessing the mews should pull up to the gates, leaving the public highway free for 

pedestrians.  Any malfunction of the equipment will lead to blocking of the public highway.  Any visitors to the 

mews who do not have access to the opening mechanism will definitely block the pavement or the bus stop.  

This is illegal.  

Any crime or anti-social behaviour will be moved to alleyways further along Kentish Town Road so not 

eliminating the problem but making it worse in other locations.

If there is very little movement of traffic in and out of the Mews I fail to understand the need to go to the 

expense of moving the gates and creating a bigger problem regarding access on the public highway when 

cars block it due to a mis-manoeuvre or the gates’ mechanism failing and leading to cars blocking the 

pavement illegally.
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